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SC/DPPB/01 

  

15th August 2024 

 
 
 
 
 
Dear Owner/Occupier 
  
 
Disabled Persons’ Parking Bays – Strode Crescent, Sheerness 

Swale Borough Council has received a request to review two disabled persons parking bays 

currently located outside the Baptist Church in Strode Crescent, Sheerness. 

We have received a report from the Police indicating that when the bays are being used and 

vehicles park opposite these bays, vehicular access to Strode Crescent becomes restricted due to 

the width of the road. 

It is therefore proposed to remove the existing disabled bays and replace them with a length of 

double yellow lines. This will allow blue badge holders to park on the double yellow lines for up to 

two hours but will help to maintain access for emergency and other vehicles. 

We have also had reports of vehicles parking on the footway outside the Church. The proposed 

double yellow lines will allow us to enforce this area of footway parking by issuing Penalty Charge 

Notices. 

The proposals are shown on the reverse of this letter, and any comments are welcome and can be 
submitted to Technical Services, Swale Borough Council, Swale House, East Street, 
Sittingbourne, Kent ME10 3HT or email engineers@swale.gov.uk by Friday 6th September 2024. 
 

Yours faithfully 
 
Engineering 
 
Leisure & Technical Services 
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